CHESELBOURNE PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting of Cheselbourne Parish Council held in the Village Hall on September 3rd 2012 at 7.30pm


Present:		Mrs Sue Widdowson (Chair)
			Mr Martyn Northover
			Mrs Tiggy Greenwood
			Mr Robin Armstrong

In Attendance:	Mrs Judy Coleman (Clerk), Mr Patrick Cook, District Councillor and several members of the public

1. Apologies: Bryan Bere, Leon Haynes, Tony Paul

2. Minutes of Previous Meeting: approved and signed by Cllr Widdowson

3. Matters Arising: 
Skate Board Structure at Playing Field: Cllr Widdowson asked if this could be discussed in any other business and along with the planning application for the Rivers Arms.

4.	Application for planning:  Application NO 1/D112/001124 Conservatory, Aspen Barn, Cheselbourne, Dorchester DT2 7NX – no objections.

Application NO 1/D112/001126. Change of use of part of existing building to holiday cottage and accommodation as a subordinate part of a scheme for employment, tourism and community use with reduced parking and additional landscaping (existing use retained) The Rivers Arms, Cheselbourne. – Sue raised concerns but asked if a full discussion could be held during Open Session.

5. Judy gave £1180.55 as the current balance in the bank.

6.	Highways and Rights of Way – Cllr Widdowson explained that the road resurfacing carried out without problems.

|7. Any other business: Skate Park- Cllr Widdowson read out two letters of objection from people living in Cheselborne .  There was a general discussion regarding the skate park with all those present.  The main points being:

· Cllr Widdowson explained that the costings that she had been given were between £20,000 and £30,000 which would increase with the insurance needed. She explained that the Parish Council could not afford to fund the skate park.  
· Cllr Widdowson suggested that the children get together in some form of youth group and get bus together and go into skate park at Dorchester.
· There were complaints about the noise and behaviour of older children in the play park during the evening.  The PC agreed to provide a bin for the park to help with the litter problem and will look into the cost of goal posts/basket ball net to ease the boredom of these children.  
· Sarah Davies of WDDC has suggested a mobile skate park that the can be brought into the village for a one-off session.  This was agreed as long as an area of hard-standing could be found to house it.
· PC also agreed to put up notices in the park stating that no camping is allowed.
· It was suggested to those in the village that are having problems with the disruptive children, should call the police as this may act as a deterrent.
PC also agreed to put a letter in the Village News regarding behaviour problems at the skate park.

8. Rivers Arms:  plans were available and were offered to anyone to look at – they were duly placed on the table for members of public to view. The majority of the councillors had no objections to the plans however there were concerns raised.  The main points are listed below:

· Cllr Widdowson explained that there is to be a two bedroomed cottage and a one bedroomed cottage and in the middle will be a bar/café. Sue read a comment from Nigel Powell he feels that the fact that the capacity for use of the bar and parking space is too small a space for the community/village needs i.e. darts, quiz night or skittles. 
· Cllr Greenwood explained that she does not like the plans and that bar/café area is simply a café but does not have the capability to cook – and that for a village pub this would be essential. She also asked for the plans to go back with the proviso that the development needs to be under one ownership and to be developed as ‘one block’.
· It was suggested that the cottage proposed at the further side should be the pub which would be a better size and with a garden and the other two could be proper holiday lets. 
· Cllr Armstrong said that the previous pub was also not viable and that to set up a pub in the area would be very difficult.  He suggested that as the village obviously felt very strongly about having a pub in the village that maybe it could be set up as a community business although this would be difficult to run.  



· Cllr Northover explained that the PC does not know who the people are that have put the planning application in or even if the property has been sold.  
· Cllr Widdowson suggested that those concerned put their views forward to Planners by the cut off date of 8th September. Cllr Patrick Cook agreed with idea. Martyn also suggested that to dismiss the idea of a café/pub happening would also be a shame.  

9. Any other business: Cllr Widdowson explained that new bark was needed for the play park – it was agreed that the PC should go ahead and purchase this but Cllr Widdowson to look into a more competitive price that the £350 quoted.  Concerns were raised regarding the verges being cut and the amount of Ragwort around.  It was explained that due to the weather and bad harvest things were delayed.Cllr Cook suggested anyone having problems with the Ragwort around should call Highways Agency.

Mrs Lydia Harris explained that Magna are now charging private owners of council properties for sewage at present £33.00 per household. Magna have also explained that they will also be sending further bills out for administration.  The private owners are now tied to the sewage line with the other owners of the houses owned by Magna and that these bills are also covered by Magna.  Lydia asked the PC and the members of the public to be aware of what Magna are doing and asked for comparisons with whatever bills other villagers might have for their septic tanks.  Cllr Greenwood has suggested that she contact ‘You and Yours’ at Radio 4 to raise awareness of what is happening.  The Magna housing in Streetway Lane will have changes in their circumstances in regards to their sewage line and again this will affect financially those who are private owners.  Cllr Cooke explained that he had previously suggested that Lydia should go to Citizens Advice about the problem so that a letter will be on record regarding Magna Housing.  Jenny Gaitskell agreed to make an appointment to see Citizens Advice Bureau.

It was asked if there could be a dog bin in the village.  The general agreement was that this would not be used.  It was suggested that there has been an improvement on the footpaths especially the Church path re. dog fouling but that the path behind the school is now seriously overgrown. Mrs Turner explained that due to work commitments they had not had time to clear the path.  Cllr Northover suggested that anyone who has a problem with footpaths to either contact himself or contact Highways and they will come out and resolve the problem.  

Robin mentioned the fundraising restaurant that will be taking place in the Village October 13th at 7.30 – please contact Cllr Armstrong for further details. 

10 DATE OF NEXT MEETING:  There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.50pm.  The next meeting will be held on Monday 5th November at 7.30pm.
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